

The State University of New York

Nancy L. Zimpher Chancellor

State University Plaza Albany, New York 12246

www.suny.edu

November 29, 2011

Dr. Susan Strehle Chair Binghamton Faculty Senate P.O. Box 6000 Binghamton, New York 13902-6000

Dear Dr. Strehle et al,

I have received your letter of November 21 regarding the presidential search process at Binghamton.

I want you to know that I understand and appreciate the concerns outlined in your letter and that my staff and I are working with the University Faculty Senate to include language in the presidential search guidelines that will address these concerns for future searches.

Thank you for your investment in this process and your ongoing dedication to Binghamton University.

Sincerely

Nancy L/2 impher

Chancello

NLZ:jfn

ce: Dr. David K. Lavallee, Executive Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs & Provost

To Learn To Search To Serve

